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Rollan Melton 
Reno Gazette-Journal 

Dear Ro llan: 

I have something for you that brings a whole new meaning to the term "coincidence." 
This morning I received a call from Carmen Guffey, the mother of Catherine Guffey, who 
is a member of our graduating Class of 1997. She told me that Catherine was born on 
March 25, 1969, the day Governor Laxalt signed the medical school bill (Assembly Bill 

• 130) into law. 

Little did Carmen know what a momentous event was taking place, and how it would 
affect her baby daughter! 

Catherine has chosen to go into obstetrics and gynecology, and will be moving to San 
Diego after graduation to do her residency training at the University of California, San 
Diego Medical Center. 
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